Promenades East Condominium Association, Inc

21405 Olean Blvd. Port Charlotte, FL  33952 ♦ Phone (941) 627-6880 ♦ Fax (941) 624-2987 ♦ 
Email: promeast@comcast.net  Website: www.promenadeseast.com 
March 12th, 2012 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Call meeting to order:




Meg Collins
On March 12th, 2012, at 7:00 pm
Proof of notice of meeting:




Terry Owens
Proof of notice of this meeting was established with agendas posted prior to 48 hours of the meeting on the bulletin boards in the clubhouse, mailroom and at the entrance to the elevators.  The agenda was also emailed to the owners that have supplied their email address to the office.
Roll Call: 






Meg Collins
Present: Meg Collins, Lila Mollison, Bettylou Miller, Lola Collado, Sheila Momeni, Linda Mattison & 
Bob Allen, a quorum was established.
Approval of minutes





Lola Collado
A motion was made to approve the minutes of the February 13th, 2012, regular meeting as posted.

Motion made by Lola Collado, Motion seconded Lila Mollison, There was no further discussion

The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Officer’s Reports
a)  President’s Remarks




Meg Collins                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Welcome everyone. It's good to see so many people in attendance. 

During the February Board of Director's meeting a parking dilemma for owners was brought to the board's attention. We need to reserve spaces for guests. We also need to make it possible for owners to follow our rules and still have a place to park if they should find your space occupied or blocked. If you do find your parking space occupied please contact the office or a board member to help solve this problem. This would also serve if you are making a brief stop at home. To make this possible, two spaces adjacent to the guest parking will be designated owner parking with a 60 minute limit. The signs have arrived and will be posted soon with one spot near the north end of the building and one on the south end. 

Charlotte County Commissioner Patricia Duffy was our guest on February 21st. After listening to owner comments she relayed our concerns about trespassing, and safety to county officials and the sheriff's department. Terry will be making arrangements to take them up on their offer to look at our property and give us ideas to work on these issues.

b)  Treasurer’s Report




Bettylou Miller
Promenades East Condominium Association continues to be financially sound.

Un-Audited Bank Balances as of February 29th, 2012:
Operating Account checking_ $  79,730.62



Florida Shores Res. Acct 
  $150,278.36
 
Damage Escrow       
$ 20,500.00
Florida Shores Reserve CD    $240,408.01
Charlotte State Reserves
 $248,559.89

 

Reserves total

  
 $639,246.26

 
Owners with payments in arrears;

1).
$21935.65--- in the lien process, foreclosed by lender, lender contesting payment, offers made, P.E.                                                                                                        foreclosing on lender. 
2).
$10150.04--- in the lien process, in foreclosure process from lender.

3).       $   238.20---  in the lien process, in foreclosure process from lender.
Total   $32,323.89

Since the February 13th, 2012 meeting, there have been 5 interviews/orientations for 2 tenants, 2 guests & 1 owner
Committee Updates

a)  Social






Linda Mattison

Since our last meeting we have had another Koffee Klatch and the 1st of what may be an annual "International Pot Luck".  With the proceeds made from the sale of mugs thanks to the Heilmans and the profits from our annual Soup Supper we are in the process of purchasing two Planters and Lady Palms for the front entrance. Our next Koffee Klatch will be March 17th where we will be celebrating St. Paddy’s Day. Come and join us.

b)  Architectural





Bob Allen

There were 3 architectural requests submitted since the January meeting: one for a domed ceiling in kitchen, one to install a shower and one to put a seal-coating on the lanai.
Old Business
a)  Parkside/Team Port Charlotte Update


Sheila Momeni
The Board of County Commissioners has officially approved $9 million for Phase One of the Citizens' Master Plan, allocating funding for improvement projects to Harbor and Elkcam Blvds .Visible changes are expected as soon as this summer. They also approved the control of alcohol consumption in the CRA Parks, which includes Lake Betty and McGuire Park. Alcohol consumption will only be allowed by permit.

Team Port Charlotte is doing a water quality study on Sunshine Lake to improve the lake as much as possible. They are also going to select a house in Parkside area to renovate for showcase and eventually establish it as Team Port Charlotte Office. Finally, the first Parkside newsletter has been send out to those who have signed up.

On February 21, we had Charlotte County Commissioner Tricia Duffy here to answer questions and update us on the Parkside Project.

As a reminder the next cleanup date is on April 14, first annual Taste of the Town on April 15 and the next meeting date for Team Port Charlotte is on March 15, 2012 at 5:30 PM at the Cultural Center. 

New Business

a)  Appoint Long Range Planning Committee

Meg Collins

I would like to appoint to the Long Range Planning Committee: Edith Sullivan, Ann Van Hoose, Don Butler, Meg Collins & Lola Collado. I would also like the first item addressed to be the trespassing issue. Committee members please come to the table after the meeting so we can set the committee meeting date and time. Meeting agenda will be posted and owners are welcome to attend.
b)  Appoint Manager’s Review Committee

Meg Collins

I would like to appoint to the Manager’s Review Committee: Meg Collins, Lila Mollison & Linda Mattison.

I would like the committee to settle on their recommendations and propose their recommendations at the 

April 9th, 2012 Board of Directors meeting. 
Board Members Comments




Meg Collins
Meg asked the board members for any additional comments:
Bob Allen- Expressed concern over the parking issues

Meg Collins- Explained the designated owner parking decision.

Owner’s Comments





Meg Collins
Meg asked the audience if anyone would wish to make any comments:
Frank Florian #217- Commented about his car being towed.

June Heilman #521- Questioned the guest parking.

Helga Kozlowski #421- Voiced concerns over parking.

Next Meeting Date: BOD Meeting: April 9th, 2012 @ 7:00 PM in the clubhouse
Adjournment:  Do I have a motion to adjourn this meeting? Meg Collins
A MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 pm was made by Lila Mollison and seconded by Linda Mattison.
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously. 

-MEETING ADJOURNED-
